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2004-2005 and $1,744,766 for FY 2005-2006.  For FY 2004-2005, the cost for 
the additional child and adolescent beds will be funded with existing 
appropriation, which is included in the Adopted Budget. 

 
3. Delegate Authority to the Director of Mental Health or his designee to prepare, 

sign, and execute future amendments to the agreements and establish as a new 
MCA the aggregate of the original agreements and all amendments provided 
that: 1) the County’s total payments to the Contractor under the Agreement for 
each fiscal year shall not exceed a change of 20 percent from the applicable 
MCA; 2) any such increase shall be used to provide additional services or to 
reflect program and/or policy changes; 3) the Board of Supervisors has 
appropriated sufficient funds for all changes; 4) approval of County Counsel and 
the Chief Administrative Officer or his designee is obtained prior to any such 
amendment; 5) the parties may, by written Amendment, mutually agree to reduce 
programs or services without reference to the 20 percent limitation; and 6) the 
Director of Mental Health shall notify the Board of Supervisors of Agreement 
changes in writing within 30 days after execution of each Amendment. 

 
PURPOSE/JUSTIFICATION OF RECOMMENDED ACTIONS 
 
The purpose of the requested actions is to address the increasing numbers of uninsured 
children and adolescents that are presented for evaluation in the County PES.  
Increasing numbers of uninsured children and adolescents are being referred to the 
County PES from schools, outpatient clinics, communities, juvenile halls, and 
psychiatric mobile response teams.  In many instances these children remain in the 
PES due to a lack of sufficient acute psychiatric inpatient services for uninsured children 
and adolescents.  
  
These additional beds are also part of DMH and the Department of Children and Family 
Services' (DCFS) plan to comply with the Katie A. Settlement Agreement.  The 
increased bed capacity will assist in the timely assessment and appropriate treatment of 
children and adolescents under the care of DCFS.  
  
DMH has allocated funding to purchase a total of 12 additional beds for uninsured 
children and adolescents at Gateways, Kedren, and Aurora.  This will increase the 
current inpatient capacity of 10 beds to 22 beds in an effort to meet the demand. 
 
Implementation of Strategic Plan Goals 
 
The recommended Board actions are consistent with the principles of the Countywide 
Strategic Plan Organizational, Goal No. 1, “Service Excellence,” and Programmatic 
Goal No. 5, “Children and Families’ Well-Being.”  These actions will promote the 
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